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NEXT MEETING:                Tuesday January 09, 2018 

CABOTO CLUB 
Parent Ave., Windsor, Ontario 



PRESIDENT’S MESSAGE 
 

Cari Soci, 

 Hope everyone had a  

wonderful Christmas        

enjoying the family quality 

time.  

 Thank you to the Children Christmas 

Party committee for another happy   

occasion, the children were all happy 

with the visit from Santa.    

 From the finance meeting held prior 

to the dinner we had a great 2017, we 

are on track to have an even better year 

for 2018. 

 Nominations for the Awards of    

Excellence is open, please see me for          

applications.  Wishing everyone a    

Happy Healthy 2018. I can always be 

reached at 519-969-4259. 

   

Emanuele Calamita 

President, CIBPA Windsor 
 

GUEST SPEAKER 

 

 This months 

speaker is Dino 

Chiodo, Director  – 

Auto Industry Sec-

tor with the Unifor    National 

out of the Windsor  Regional 

Office. 

 August 2017, Dino Chiodo was ap-

pointed the Director – Auto Industry 

Sector with the Unifor National out of 

the Windsor Regional Office.    

 Dino began his union career in 1999 

as an elected Workplace Representative 

at the Windsor Assembly Plant.  In 2005 

he was elected as the Committeeperson 

of the Trim Division of the facility   

representing over 1200 workers across 

three shifts; one quarter of the entire 

plants population at that time.  In that 

position, Dino gained the experience 

needed to quickly become the First 

Vice-President in 2008 and four years 

later, in 2012, President of CAW/Unifor 

Local 444.  

 Under Dino's leadership, Local 444 

has revived the Veteran’s Committee, 

Youth Committee, and the Aboriginal & 

Workers of Colour Caucus, the activism 

of Local 444 members is renowned 

throughout the community of         

Windsor/Essex and indeed the entire 

Province. 

 In September 2013, Dino was elected 

Chairperson of the Ontario Regional 

Council, responsible for almost every 

sector of the economy, representing 

approximately 160,000 Unifor members 

throughout the Province. 

 He is the elected Chairperson of the 

FCA Master Bargaining committee and 

has led negotiations with FCA in      

September 2012 and more recently in 

2016.  Faced with the toughest round of 

bargaining yet at the Detroit Three,  

Dino has been able to lead a bargaining 

committee that was able to secure     

positive gains and hold the line on    

future concessions for his 17,500 active 

and retired members of his local union 

and throughout all of FCA Canada.  

 One of Dino's previous roles was that 

of President of the Windsor & District 

Labour Council where he served for 

over six years in that capacity and    

although no longer the President of that 

group he remains active with the      

leadership of the affiliated unions in the 

region.  He has been an advocate for 

workers’ rights as well as issues       

pertaining to women, young workers, 

Aboriginal and Workers of Colour and 

immigrant workers.  His efforts in  

building the community of Windsor / 

Essex are recognized with his many 

achievements as a Chairperson of the 

Labour Sponsored Community         

Development Group and as a Board 

member for multiple groups, including 

the CAW Childcare Board, WOHIS, the 

Labour Advisory Council, the United 

Way as a Cabinet Member and Member 

of the Board of Governors, the          

Collective Impact Steering Committee 

for Windsor & Essex County, Plentiful 

Harvest and the Unemployed Help   

Centre of Windsor.  He is always    

working on a project with community 

partners which will advance the causes 

of working people and their families.   

 In 2014 Dino, along with partners 

from the Windsor Chamber of        

Commerce, the University of Windsor 

and St. Clair College of Applied Arts 

and Technology hosted the first ever 

Windsor Policy and Solutions Forum 

aimed at bringing academics, business, 

politicians, Government advisers and 

Labour groups together to talk about the 

Auto Industry and its' importance to 

Canada.  

 Dino is the recipient of the 2013 

Queen’s Diamond Jubilee Award as 

well as the 2014 St. Clair College  

Alumni of Distinction Award. In 2017, 

Dino was also awarded the Charles E. 

Brooks Community Service Award. 

 When he gets breaks in his hectic 

schedule, he enjoys spending time with 

his family and although he must spend a 

good deal of time away from home, he 

always ensures he makes time for his 

beautiful daughter Brooklynn and his 

wife Deborah.  

  We like to thank Ms. Roseann 

Danese for  her  talk on journalism.  

 Any recommendations for speakers 

for the new year please contact Dr. Paul 

DeMarco. 
 

Dr. Paul DeMarco 

Guest Speaker Chair  
 

MEMBERSHIP 
 

 We would like to welcome 2 

new student members Matthew 

Mariani and Marco Fimiani 

both Students at the University of  

Windsor Faculty of Law. Both are   

sharing the roll of President of W.I.L.A.  

 We also like to welcome a new  

member Giovanni Milana—Sales and 

leasing at Motor City Chrysler . 

 

Applications: On our  new website 

Membership applications are  available 

for new members. cibpa.windsor.com 

Guests: They are welcome to attend 

one of our dinner meetings. The fee is 

$50, if they can be a potential member 

will be credited. Please register your 

guest by calling, email or texting me.   

Membership Directory: This year  we 

publishing a Membership Directory for 

our members. The Directory will be 

distributed at the January meeting. 

 The CIBPA Web site will also host 

the    Membership Directory. Members 

in good standing should have been sent 

an email from cibpa.windsor.com for 

you to update your profile and change 

your password. This will allow you  

access to the members only areas     

including the membership directory. 
 

Nadia DiDomenico, 

Membership Chairperson  
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SOCIAL MEDIA 

 

Dear Members / Cari Soci, 

 

 Happy New Year to you and 

your families! I hope that your holidays 

were relaxing and filled with joy and        

happiness. As we move into 2018, I 

hope that everyone has an awesome 

year!! 

 Please e-mail any information and/or 

pictures that you would like to share on 

CIBPA’s social media accounts to Niva 

at niva-cibpa@hotmail.com and to me at 

frankds60roofing@gmail.com. We will 

endeavour to share the information 

and/or pictures as soon as we can. 

Thank you/Grazie 

 

2018 CIBPA Charitable  

Poker Tournament 

 

 The 2018 CIBPA Poker Tournament 

which will be held on Friday, January 

26, 2018 at the Fogolar Furlan Club is 

less than one month away and we want 

to finalize the players list as soon as 

possible. The entry fee is $100 per  

player. Most of the proceeds from the 

event will be donated to The Downtown   

Mission. 

 The theme for the tournament will be 

your favourite football team’s apparel. 

 If you want to play in the tournament, 

please contact me at 519-259-7065 or at 

frankds60roofing@gmail.com and   

provide me with your name, e-mail ad-

dress and phone number. Your entry fee 

must be received by CIBPA by as soon 

as possible or no later than January 19, 

2018. 

 I will be collecting the entry fee at 

our January 9, 2018 meeting. Please 

bring cash or a cheque made payable to 

CIBPA Windsor.    

 
Frank D’Agnillo  

Social Media Chairperson 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  CIBPA CHILDREN 

   CHRISTMAS PARTY 

  

 CIBPA Children Christmas 

Party held on December 10, 2017 was a 

busy day for Santa and the committee.  

 Thank you Dr. Paul DeMarco       

handling the karaoke it was wonderful 

to see the  some of the kids sing    

Christmas carols, and the tooth brushes 

to keep the smiles gleaming.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 Thank you to the Fogolar Furlan for 

their service and wonderful lunch, to 

Linda De Luca and Walter Riggi for 

their assistance, and everyone that    

attended to make the day festive.  

 

Niva Segatto  

Chairperson 
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December General Assembly Meeting 
December 05, 2017 - Spago’s Ristorante 

Page 10 CANADIAN ITALIAN BUSINESS AND PROFESSIONAL ASSOCIATION 
 



Page 11 CANADIAN ITALIAN BUSINESS AND PROFESSIONAL ASSOCIATION 
 



Page 12 CANADIAN ITALIAN BUSINESS AND PROFESSIONAL ASSOCIATION 
 

Children Christmas Party 
December 10, 2017 - Fogolar Furlan Club 





Page 14 CANADIAN ITALIAN BUSINESS AND PROFESSIONAL ASSOCIATION 
 

Turkey GiveAway 2017 
December 16, 2017 - Goodfellows  


